#### **EDITORIAL**

This is my last edition of as the editor of the *Indigenous Law Bulletin*. Over the last two years, we have seen significant ups and downs in Australia's relationship with Indigenous people. Nationally and internationally, we sang along to *Bran Nue Day*, cried with *Samson and Delilah* and were inspired by the women of *Yajilarra*.

After five years without a national representative body, the National Congress of Australia's First Peoples is now open for business. After endorsing the *UN Declaration on the Rights of Indigenous People*, we (again) have bipartisan support for federal constitutional reform. Several states have already amended their constitutions to recognise the special place of Indigenous people in Australian life. This month, we welcomed our first Aboriginal member into the federal House of Representatives.

While the Federal Government persists with long-term leases, Victoria introduced a Native Title Settlement Framework, the Yawuru people concluded a \$200 million land use agreement and traditional owners in the Torres Strait secured their native title claim over waters between Cape York and Papua New Guinea.

While school children will now learn about Sorry Day under the National Curriculum, the number of Indigenous children being placed in foster care has given rise to fears of a 'Second Stolen Generation'. And, while the South Australian Supreme Court upheld Bruce Trevorrow's right to damages, state and federal governments (excepting Tasmania) still refuse to consider a Stolen Generations compensation scheme.

We are still waiting for justice for Mulrunji and Mr Ward and are left to wonder, will things be any different for Andrew Bornen or Lyji Vaggs? Indigenous young people are chronically overrepresented and vulnerable in the criminal justice system. Yet — amazingly — it seems that a stolen Freddo Frog is sufficiently serious to warrant criminal charges.

The Prescribed Areas People Alliance brought the injustices of the Intervention before the United Nations Committee on the Elimination of Racial Discrimination and yet Barbara Shaw, federal Greens candidate for Lingiari and resident of Mt Nancy, still must seek an exemption from the BasicsCard.

It has certainly been an interesting two years. To my friends and colleagues at the Indigenous Law Centre, to our Editorial Board, designer, contributors, artists, advisors, commentators and especially our readers — thank you for having me.

### Zrinka Lemezina

Editor

## CONSTITUTIONAL REFORM AND INDIGENOUS PEOPLES by Megan Davis & Dylan Lino UN MECHANISMS FOR INDIGENOUS PEOPLES: A PERSONAL **ACCOUNT OF PARTICIPATION IN 2010** by Tammy Solonec TEACHING AND LEARNING THE LAW: THE UNIVERSITY OF 13 WESTERN AUSTRALIA'S INDIGENOUS PRE-LAW PROGRAM by Mel Thomas, Jill Milroy & Richard Bartlett CLOSING THE (DATA) GAP 17 by Nicholas Biddle & Mandy Yap TOP BLOKES, TOTALLY OUT OF CHARACTER: WHEN FIVE WHITE 21 MEN BEAT AN ABORIGINAL MAN TO DEATH - R V DOODY & ORS by Michael Brull AN INTERVIEW WITH MEGAN DAVIS 24 by Jessica Trappel BIPARTISAN SUPPORT FOR CONSTITUTIONAL REFORM -27 RENEWED PROMISES FOR RECOGNITION

### **REGULAR**

OF INDIGENOUS AUSTRALIANS

**CONTENTS** 

MONTHS IN REVIEW – July / August 3 0 compiled by Suzanne Mortimer & Zrinka Lemezina

# **SEEKING CONTRIBUTORS**

Would you like to submit an article to the *Indigenous Law Bulletin*?

If you are a student, practitioner, part of a community organisation, or are simply concerned about issues affecting Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander people, the ILB wants to hear from you! We welcome contributions from Indigenous and non-Indigenous authors, on a wide range of topics. For more information, please visit our website at www.ilc.unsw.edu.au, or contact the Editor at ilb@unsw.edu.au.